# Castle Newsletter



Friday 2<sup>nd</sup> November 2018 Headteacher Chris Baker V 14 No. 7

Castle School
Cambridge

## **Dear Families**

We are at the end of a difficult week for school. Thank you so much for all the support and encouragement given to our pupils and staff.

Sharing difficult news is a challenging task but our pupils have shown great resilience and courage. As a school we are working towards celebrating the memory of Sophie. More information about how we intend to do this will be shared over the coming weeks.

# Parents' Group

I am very much looking forward to the first of our 'Meet the Head' coffee mornings on Tuesday 20<sup>th</sup> November at 11am.

Together we can look at all the exciting ways we can work together to enrich the lives of families at Castle as well as using this as a forum for support and discussion.

#### **Lunchtime Co**

Our new lunchtime catering provision has begun and we are pleased with all the positive feedback.



## 'Once Loved' School Uniform

We have a selection of both primary and secondary second hand uniform for sale (£1 for T shirts/£2 for sweatshirts). If you would like to purchase something please send your request into school either via your child's home school diary or by contacting the office. Please mark it for the attention of Sarah Parish.

#### **Warwick Class News**



Warwick are enjoying work experience at Wimpole Hall. We have been given a garden plot to prepare for planting. We have been weeding, raking, planting plants and also path making a using woodchip.

We have also picked apples and tasted apple juice that they make here at Wimpole.

More recently we have been raking up all the leaves and conkers and picking them up using leaf scissors.



The week before half term we re-potted 230 oak trees!

#### **Deer Class News**

Deer Class went to Coton Garden Centre Café as part of Maths 'shopping' and for the story we were learning about at the time called 'Handa's Surprise'.



We tasted a range of cakes and helped ourselves to water. It is fun taking our learning outside our school! We saw lots of fruit and vegetables including a range of pumpkins to appreciate the turning of the Autumn season and our recent Harvest festival assembly.



# **Open Mornings**

Invitations have come home with pupils for the Primary and Secondary 'Open Morning's taking

place in school next week. We look forward to seeing you.



# **Arbury Carnival - Volunteers Needed**

In order for the Carnival to go ahead in 2019 the carnival committee are looking for more volunteers to join them.



Best wishes

# Chris

Chris Baker Headteacher